Date April 13, 2022
Subject : Scholarship Collaboration Initiative between PMU & UNESCO

Dear Mr. Almusallam,

My Name is Omar Elmoussa, the Associate Vice President for Enrollment and Registration at Prince
Mohammad Bin Fahd University.

| am contacting you to inform you that | will be the contact person for the collaboration between
PMU and UNESCO for offering scholarships.

In preparation to implement the collaboration initiative, kindly take note of the following:

1. The number of scholarships offered is 40.

2. The admissions season starts on May 15, 2022, and the fall semester begins on August 28,

2022

Accepted applicants’ information should be all filled out into the attached sheet

4. Copies of all important documents must be enclosed and sent to:
PMUSCHOLARS@pmu.edu.sa

5. Original important documents must be officially handed to the admissions office upon
arrival

6. Original High School Certificate must be verified and stamped by the Saudi Cultural Attaché
from the original country the HS certificate was issued

7. Reference to the Application of Scholarship Link within the attached scholarship handbook
(article 2.1), an applicant needs to fill out pages: 1,7, and 8 only (skip others)

8. Once an applicant is approved, verified, and accepted, he will receive an official email from
the admission office to fill out the university online admission application

9. The admission office will send an official email to the accepted student notifying them that
the process of issuing the student visa is in progress

w

For any further inquiry, please do not hesitate to contact me.

OmarJ.[Elmoussa

Assoc, Vice President for Enrollment & Registration
Prince Mdhammad Bin Fahd University

P.0. Box 1664, Al-Khobar 31952, Kingdom of Saudi Arabia
Phone +966-013-8499776 | Fax +966-013-8498815

Email: omar@pmu.edu.sa
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